
 

 

tanner.daines
Text Box
Thank you for the comments. We have addressed these two traffic-related comments as such:
1. The developer's signature and date has been added to the memorandum.
2. As requested, the statement regarding fair share contribution has been added to the bottom of page 7 as well as within the conclusions. It is understood that at the time of subdivision, an analysis of this subdivision's fair share contribution for the paving of Steppler Road will be provided, and that a transportation memorandum will be required at that time to finalize details with the proposed design. 




